

Date Received: 27-Mar-2019 RDATS Doc. No.: 2019-15803

Atty. Karen Anne G. Santos Magno Magno & Gingoyon Makati City

## ACKNOWLEDGEMENT RECEIPT

Dear Sir/Madam:

This is to acknowledge receipt of Letter dated March 22,2019: Follow up status of investigation and findings re DENR notice to vacate issued to Spin Designer Hostel.

Please be informed that the subject document was referred to the OFFICE OF THE Legal Division on July 08, 2019 with instructions. You may follow up the status of your document through contact no. 248-33-67 local 2700 or you may email us at denr.rdmimaropa@gmail.com using the Regional Document Tracking Number 2019-15803.

Chief, Records Section

(Note: This is a computer-generated document, hence, signature is not required)

Anacleto S. Magno+

Ariel Salvador H. Magno Rassendell Rex F. Gingoyon (On Leave) Partners

Karen Anne G. Santos Associate

Ronli Lenci P. Villa *Paralegal*  The Law Firm of

MAGNO MAGNO & GINGOYON

Address: 145 Yakal Street, San Antonio Village, Makati City, 1203 Philippines

**Telefax:** +632 830 02 09 **Email:** ashma65@yahoo.com

22 March 2019

MR. HENRY A. ADORNADO
Regional Executive Director
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
MIMAROPA Region

## RE: DENR NOTICE TO VACATE ISSUED TO SPIN DESIGNER HOSTEL

Dear Mr. Adornado,

We write on behalf of our client, Somersault Holdings El Nido, Inc., proprietor of Spin Designer Hostel ("Client").

On 10 April 2018, our Client received a letter entitled Notice to Vacate from your office dated 3 April 2018 ("Notice to Vacate") attached herewith as Annex "A". Accordingly, on 2 May 2018, we sent a reply to the Notice in support of our Client's position attached herewith as Annex "B".

On 28 February 2019, we made a follow-up through Atty. Gandhi G. Gagni-Flores' office via phone call and she mentioned that a "Task Force El Nido" has been created to investigate the situation, with the said task force under your direct supervision. In light of the foregoing, we would like to inquire about the status of the investigation and the findings thereto. Please note that our expansion plans for the property has been put on hold out of respect to the process being personally handled by your good office.

We appreciate your usual and prompt response on the matter.

Than you very much and best regards.

Sincerely,

AATY. KAREN ANNE G. SANTOS